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Location Land Used For Motorcross Stratford Road A422 Wroxton OX15 6HX

Proposal Creation of a motocross track and soft landscaping scheme and the change of use of
agricultural land to hold moto-cross events including set-up, take down and private practice
sessions, with associated camping site, for up to 65 days per year and agricultural grazing
(retrospective)

Case Officer George Smith  
 

Organisation
Name Elaine Carabok

Address Prentice House,Millers Lane,Hornton,Banbury,OX15 6BS

Type of Comment  Objection

Type neighbour

Comments I would like to register my strong objection to this proposal. Myself and my family have lived
in Hornton since 2006. The noise levels, as the events have increased in size, and frequency
of Motocross events have grown significantly in this time, impacting negatively on our
quality of living at weekends. The notion that these could increase even further is
unacceptable. The Design and Access team's statement that the proposal would benefit the
local economy is lacking in evidence and, indeed, there have been several objections to the
proposal from local businesses. I would also dispute the fact that the noise levels of the
events is acceptable during race days - this is not the reality for villagers - and would ask
that this very important aspect be considered further. I am also deeply concerned about the
impact on traffic and the safety of drivers and pedestrians locally - access to the event site is
by narrow and winding country roads/lanes (without pavements) which are not intended for
high volumes of traffic. In addition, many locals, including children, cycle on these roads;
the volume of traffic from the Motocross events has added a significant risk to cyclists too. I
hope that you give consideration to my objection and would urge you to reject the proposal.
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